TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES

DECEMBER 8TH, 2008


The Town of Stanford convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, December 8th, 2008 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor David Tetor called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM, and asked for a moment of silence to reflect on our troops still in harm’s way.


Roll Call:  

Robert Cadwallader - present





Joyce Hadden – present





Arthur Hart – present





Virginia Stern – present





David Tetor – present

Also present was Attorney for the Town, William Bogle, Jr.

PUBLIC HEARING:

PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #3 OF 2008

TO ENACT A FURTHER EXTENSION OF A SIX (6) MONTH MORATORIUM OF THE SUBDIVISION AND DEVELOPMENT OF LAND IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD IN ORDER TO REVISE THE SUBDIVISION AND LAND USE REGULATIONS


A motion to close their regular meeting and go into the scheduled Public Hearing for the Moratorium Extension was made by Joyce Hadden, seconded by Robert Cadwallader.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.


Attorney Bogle made mention of a few changes that had been made to the proposed local law document regarding lead agency status.


With no public comments heard, a motion was made by Arthur Hart, seconded by Robert Cadwallader, to close the Public Hearing.  Brief discussion followed:  Supervisor Tetor stated that Dutchess County Planning had deemed this matter to be one of local concern only.  Councilwoman Stern stated that the Codes Committee had heard some valuable comments during their two public hearings, was hoping that the Comprehensive Plan would be completed and brought to the Town Board before this moratorium had ended, and that there would still be sufficient time for more public input on it.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. ROSELAND RANCH MORATORIUM WAIVER ~ RECEIPT OF LETTER FROM THE PLANNING BOARD: Supervisor Tetor stated that the Planning Board had sent a letter to the Town Board recommending that the Town Board deny their waiver request as the applicant had not established the required hardship.  Attorney Bogle stated that the public hearing comment period could be closed at the next meeting (Thursday, 12/11/08) and that the Town Board had thirty-eight days to reach a decision.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #3 OF 2008 – MORATORIUM EXTENSION:  Attorney Bogle summarized the proposed Local Law and the accompanying resolution: SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
RESOLUTION #26 OF 2008

Local Law #2 of 2008

TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF STANFORD

A SIX (6) MONTH EXTENSION OF THE MORATORIUM ON 

SUBDIVISION AND DEVELOPMENT OF LAND 

IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD TO REVISE THE 

SUBDIVISION AND LAND USE REGULATIONS


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford [the “Town”], has adopted Zoning as a comprehensive codification to address orderly development in the Town of Stanford, which is codified in Town Code, Zoning, Section 164, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford, as well as surrounding towns, have been presented with applications by individuals and or businesses who seek development of land for residential and commercial purposes, and 
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WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has been presented with concerns by residents and people in the Town concerning open space, soil and water conservation and facilities, affordable housing, steep slopes, cluster development, municipal or private roads, right to farm, agricultural issues, including but not limited 4-H and Future Farmers of America, and such concerns, among others, are not properly addressed in the current subdivision and land use or planning regulations of the Town Code, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford realizes the need for orderly development of land, consistent with its Master Plan, and to consider development for the current and future times, which must be balanced with the other concerns of the residents and people in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford seeks, through its Zoning Code, Subdivision of Land, Land Use Regulations and its Master Plan, to preserve the essential character of the Town of Stanford, balancing such interests of its residents, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford seeks to revise its Zoning Code, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulations to update it consistent with the needs and concerns of the Town, its residents, and the surrounding towns, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has received numerous inquiries and applications for the new subdivisions of land, which will entail the creation, establishment, placement, construction of roads, houses, buildings and other structures, and it is reasonably expected that the Town of Stanford will receive additional inquiries and applications in the near future, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford believes that the current Zoning, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulations do not adequately reflect the Town’s needs, goals, or concerns as to orderly development, and 


WHEREAS, the Zoning Code of the Town of Stanford has been read and interpreted that if there is no specific provision for the stated or permitted use as defined therein for a certain activity or use, it is prohibited, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford seeks to receive comment and study the possible change to the Zoning, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulation as it relates to land subdivision and development in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, there are significant shortcomings with respect to the current Town of Stanford's Zoning, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulations and Laws, as they apply to the development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the Town wishes to implement laws and regulations to more effectively protect the health, safety and welfare of the community, and to assure the orderly development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the Town Board initially believed that a reasonable time for the Town to complete its aforementioned review, and for the Town to study, gather public comment and input, to hold hearings, and to have reasoned decisions on the same, and to enact any required legislation resulting therefrom was deemed to be 180 days from the date such local law enacting said moratorium is filed with the office of the Secretary of State; and


WHEREAS, the Town has requested information from the public, the Ad Hoc Master Plan Review Committee, the Planning Board, the Zoning Board of Appeals, and the CAC, as well from surrounding Towns, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford developed and empowered an ad hoc Master Planning Committee, as well as several other committees or sub-committees, such as affordable housing, agricultural or farming, which have meet to study the possible changes to the Zoning Code, and such Master Planning Committee and other committees or sub-committees have recommended revisions to the Zoning Code to regulate land use development, zoning, and other factors including the Master Plan within the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the committees were formed, met and deliberated, and made recommendations, and the Town has received information and held joint meetings of the Town Boards or Commissions, committees and interested persons, as well as its Planning Consultant assist the Town in the review of the comments and information and for proposing a local law, and has analyze the same, and



WHEREAS, the Town Board has not had sufficient time for discussion,
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review and recommendation from all committees, interested parties, and the public under the current moratorium, and once the same is completed, there will be the need to draft and propose new legislation and consider the same for adoption, which cannot be done at this time, and


WHEREAS, there are significant shortcomings with respect to the current Town of Stanford's Zoning Law, as it applies to the land use and zoning regulations, and the Town Board believes that it is in the best interests of the Town to extend the moratorium until such committee work and proposed legislation is complete, and 


WHEREAS, the Town passed a local law enacting a 180 day Moratorium for the in the Town of Stanford on the issuance of permits by the Town of on applications for the development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford in the Town of Stanford, for the purpose of allowing the development of amendments to the Zoning Law [Chapter 164], Subdivision of Land Law [Chapter 140] and Land Use Regulations concerning the regulation, approval and permitting of such development and uses with an effective date of July 14, 2006, which shall by its terms would have expired on or about January 14, 2007, and the Town Board having by Local Law after a public hearing having extended such moratorium for an additional six months on December 27, 2006, which was filed in the New York Secretary of State on January 2, 2007, and is set to expire on or about July 2, 2007, and the Town Board having by Local Law after a public hearing having extended such moratorium for an additional six months on June 14, 2007, which was filed in the New York Secretary of State on June 20, 2007, and is set to expire on or about December 20, 2007, and the Town Board having by Local Law after a public hearing having extended such moratorium for an additional six months on December 18, which was filed in the New York Secretary of State on December 19, 2007, and the Town Board having by Local Law after a public hearing having extended such moratorium for an additional six months on June 8, 2008, which was filed in the New York Secretary of State on June 14, 2008, which is set to expire on or about December 14, 2008, and 


WHEREAS, the Town believes it to be in the best interests of all involved to make a careful study and consideration of the matter, and in doing so it needs additional time for the same, and as such needs to extend the Moratorium for an additional period of Six (6) Months, which the Town believes is the shortest period needed to complete such study, prepare any legislation and to consider and adopt the same, and 


WHEREAS, this moratorium is not meant to be prohibitive or exclusionary in nature, and during the moratorium, applications shall be accepted and considered by the Town Board, the Zoning Board of Appeals, the Planning Board, and the Building Inspector. This Moratorium is enacted to balance the aforementioned interests and rights, and done in the narrowest possible way so as to preserve and protect such interests and rights, pending final determination by the Town Board. To avoid any extreme hardships, a variance or waiver of this Moratorium is provided for in this Local Law.  In accepting an application during the period of this moratorium, however, no action shall be taken other than as permitted herein. Further, if an application is accepted and processed, it shall be done pursuant to Zoning Code in effect at the time of such consideration or final determination and 


WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford referred this proposed Local Law (Number   P of 2008) to the Dutchess County Department of Planning pursuant to N.Y. General Municipal Law Section 239-m, which informed the Town that it was a matter of local concern, and the Town Board held a public hearing on this proposed Local Law on December 8, 2008, and 


WHEREAS, 
the adoption of the extension of the land use moratorium is a Type II action under the New York State Environmental Quality Review Act [SEQRA], and as such, no EAF, review or negative declaration is required or completed.


NOW, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town Board of the Town of Stanford that it hereby adopts Local Law Number    for 2008 for a Six (6) Month moratorium extension, effective upon the date of filing of this local law with the Secretary of State.



That on December 8, 2008, a motion was made by COUNCILMAN ROBERT CADWALLADER and seconded by COUNCILWOMAN JOYCE HADDEN for the passage of the above referred Resolution by the Town Board of the Town of Stanford. A Roll Call vote was held, as follows:

Town Board Member Robert Cadwallader 
voted: YES
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Town Board Member Arthur Hart

voted: YES

Town Board Member Joyce Hadden 

voted: YES

Town Board Member Virginia Stern 

voted: YES

Supervisor David R. Tetor 


voted: YES

The Resolution was passed by the affirmative vote of the Town Board and thereby adopted.

Dated:

Stanfordville, NY, December 8th, 2008.

(Copies of Local Law #2 of 2008 available upon request)

2. OTHER: Supervisor Tetor mentioned that the Roseland waiver request public hearing could be closed at the Thursday meeting.  He also stated that there would be a brief presentation by Maureen Lashlee from the Dutchess Co. Community Action Partnership.


The Town Clerk will distribute the drafts of the 2009 Town Board Meeting Dates, the 2009 Holiday schedule and 2009 Board/Commission appointments that need to be approved at the Re-Organizational meeting, scheduled for Monday, January 5th, 2009.  He also reminded the Board members that the End-of-Year meeting would be on Thursday, December 18th.


Councilwoman Stern asked if the website would have an interactive capability, with Mr. Tetor replying that he was working on it.


The Supervisor also reported to the Board that the Town had finally received approval from the State for a lowered speed limit of 40 m.p.h. on Bangall Amenia Road from Bangall to Separate Road, the Town line.  The County’s responsibility would be the new signage.

With no other business, a motion was made by Joyce Hadden, seconded by Arthur Hart, to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.








Respectfully submitted,








Ritamary Bell








Town Clerk   

